1/28/2019 SCBAA Meeting Minutes - SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Josh Toal, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Mat Kelch, Nick Hester, Michelle Raft, Mike Sievers, Mike Orrico, Jason Nikodym, Sunny Kaushik

Guest: N/A

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

Old Business:

- Golf Tournament AA was presented with an opportunity to move the tournament to another location. AA decided to keep it at Old Hickory.
- Athletic Association Christmas party was very successful. Good turnout. The same venue has been reserved for next year.
- Uniform Coordinator AA discussed the need for a uniform coordinator going forward. Doug Cornwell was preset and expressed an interest. AA decided the position would be very beneficial due to recent issues.

New Business:

- <u>Track</u> (Mike Orrico): So far 28 kids have registered for track and 1 volunteer. Registration closes on February 11, 2019. Orrico would like to have additional help for practices and meets.
- <u>CYC Report</u> (Matt Maher): The AA discussed the possibility of competitive and rec teams. Matt encouraged anyone with opinions and/or suggestions to write a proposal. The CYC also voted on new baseball and softball rules. All new rules were passed.
- <u>Golf (Matt Heischmidt)</u>: 31 kids have registered to play so far. Registration closes on February 3, 2019. Golf meets take place on April 27th at DeBourg and May 18th at DeSmet.
- <u>Chess (Sunny Kaushik)</u>: The Chess team took 1st place at their last tournament. Tee shirts have been ordered for all 37 team members. Next tournament takes place on February 9, 2019.
- <u>Pre-K Bball</u> (Gregg Jost): Little Bobcats is going very well. The extra time has been very helpful. There has also been a lot of parents volunteering to help.
- <u>Basketball</u> (Nick Hester): The 7th grade tournament is going very well. The first weekend is complete with only 1 issue. A coach was given a technical foul. The marshal at the gym was able to intervene and kept things calm. The coach apologized for his behavior. AA also discussed a recent issue in which a SCB player received 2 technical fouls in the same game. Nick Hester has addressed the situation and the player will receive a 1 game suspension.

- Registrations (Matt Kelch): Matt discussed the possibility of changing the registration process next year, which would include an early bird rate, a normal rate, and a late fee. AA liked the idea and will likely institute it going forward.
- Soccer: (Eric Gray): N/A
- Volleyball (Michelle Raft): N/A
- <u>Concession Stand</u> (Ivonne Livingston): N/A
- <u>Financial Report</u> (Matt Heischmidt): N/A
- Referee (Jason Nikodym): Due to the new way we schedule referee's, we are still learning who they are and what levels they can ref. This has been getting better as we learn their abilities.

Closing Prayer: Mike Murray

Next Meeting: February 25, 2019